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  St. Hilaryôs School Emergency #382 

March 22 , 201 1  Abington School Dist. Emergency #301 

 

NEWSLETTER CONTENTS: 
--  Ladiesô Night Out  
--  Box Tops Challenge Update 
--  Labels for Education ï NEW to SHS! 
--  Lunch/Yard Substitution List 
--  Octathlon Competition 
   

ENVELOPE CONTENTS: 
-- SHS Newsletter (hardcopy) 

--  Notes From Mrs. Fagan (Hardcopy) 
--  Computer Fair ï Congratulations (Hardcopy) 
--  LNO Program Book Advertisement 
--  Parish Raffle 
--  MCIU -- Launch into Literacy 
--  MCIU -- Speech Language Services 
--  MCIU -- Math Matters 
--  Hershey Park Tickets 
    

 

 

 

LOOKING AHEAD: 
 

Mar. 24 First Reconciliation ï 7:00 p.m. 
 

Mar. 25 CYO Dance 
 

Apr. 1 First Friday Mass ï 9:00 a.m. 
                      NOON DISMISSAL 
 

Apr.  4  Summer Uniform Begins!!!!! 
 

Apr. 6 H&S Board Meeting ï 7:00 p.m. 
 

Apr. 9 CYO Beef & Beer (details to follow) 
 

Apr. 16 Happy Birthday Father Murray! 
                        Poor Personôs Supper 
 Easter Egg Hunt 
 

Apr. 20 Easter Holiday Begins ï Noon Dismissal 
 

Apr. 21-25 NO SCHOOL 
 

May 4 May Procession 
 

May 6 Ladiesô Night Out ï 7:00 p.m. 
 

 
                     

Next Weekõs Lunch/Yard Duty Schedule 
  

CHICKEN  

NUGGETS 

MACARONI  

AND 

CHEESE 

CHICKEN  

CAESAR 

SALAD 

 

PIZZA  
 

 

 MONDAY  TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY  

 MAR. 28 MAR. 29 MAR. 30 APR. 1 APR. 2 

YARD Zuccarello Watson Azzarano McGinely  
YARD McGuire Courtney Sestito Barcza  
BOX Rocchi Baker McCann Romano ½ DAY 
KITCHEN Drumm Rossiter OôBrien McCrea  
KITCHEN Baker Galliani Baker Baker  

 

WELLNESS WEDNESDAY WALKERS 

 Wed. 3/ 23/11            Wed. 3/ 30/11  

   Brady                              Courtney  

      Baker                              Radtke 

      OõBrien                            McElroy  
 

Want to become a Wednesday Walker? 
Contact Cathy Congdon @ cac1207@comcast.net. 

* * IMPORTANT * *  
 

 

**  During Lent, please join us for the Stations 

of the Cross on Thursdays at 2:15 p.m.  

 

** Results from the recent nominations of 

President and Vice President for the 

2011/2012 and 2012/2013 school year s will 

be announced next week . 



 

    NOTES & NEWS      
 

SAVE THE DATE:  LADIESõ NIGHT OUT 
 

  ñA NIGHT AROUND THE WORLDò 
 

Saturday, May 6, 2011 ð 7:00 to 10:00 p.m.  

The Ukrainian Center / Cost: $15.00 Per Ticket  
 

Menu to include: Our Famous òLadiesõ Night Outó Salad / Chicken 

Cordon Bl eu / Italian Rice / French String Beans / D essert: Irish Tortoni  

General Beverages of water, ice tea and lemonade are provided as 

well as a glass of wine per guest .  BYOB is welcomed ! 
 

UPDATE:  Things are really coming together for our annual Ladiesõ 
Night Out.   This is a great event that brings th e entire St. Hilary 

Community together.   It is our largest fundraiser and most anticipated 

event of the year.   Without the support and generosity of so many, 

this event would not be possible.   Many hours of preparation go into 

making this night so special.   Each committee takes on their jobs with 

such enthusiasm and the end result is always fantastic.   If you would 

still like to be a part of our committee please contact Margaret 

Kilkenny a t mkilkenny @smgworld.com   We would love to have you.    

 

You will be receiving requests for basket donations, ads and silent 

auction.   Please remember that this is strictly voluntary.   You will be 

contacted by your homeroom reps regarding themes for the baskets.  

Any  questions regarding basket donations, please contact Kerry 

Shissler at k_shissler322@comcast.net.   If you would like to donate to 

the Silent Auction, please send to Maureen Hueber c/o Ellen, Grade 

4.  Ad information is attached .  If cooking is your thing,  please 

contact Barb Luque at  barbluque@gmail.com .   
 

 

SIMPLE WAYS 

TO HELP: 
 

 
www.marketday.com  

Account #28033  

Contact Cathy Congdon at 215 -
677 -4750 or 

cac1207@comcast.net  

 

 

BOX TOPS FOR EDUCATION 

Send to Nora Czerwonka, c/o 

Mary, Grade 4  

 

CARTRIDGES FOR KIDS 

Send to School Office  

or Contact: Jane Kelly  

267-879-8661 

 
 

 

THE PAPER RETRIEVER 

Located in School  

Parking Lot  

(no cardboard please)  
 

 

 

TICKET SALES: Tickets go on sale NEXT TUESDAY, MARCH 29th to our school families and 

SUNDAY, APRIL 3rd to the p ublic .    Please note that the y will be sold on a FIRST COME, FIRST 

SERVED basis as seating is limited.  Tickets are not guaranteed until payment is received .   

 

Updates regarding Ladiesõ Night Out will be made weekly through the Newsletter and via 

email from the H&S Association.  THAN K YOU for any support you can give!!  

 

-  -  -  -  -  

BOX TOPS UPDATE :  As of 3/17/11 the top 2 grades in the Ice Cream Challenge are:  
 

* *  Grade 1 with 787 Box Tops * * AND  * * Kindergarten  with 581 Box Tops   * *  
 

But  the contest is not over yet!!   Grade 4 is right behind them with 578 Box Tops, and Grade 2 
is trying to catch up with 513 Box Tops! Keep clipping and sending in those Box Tops!  As you 
can see from the numbers, every Box Top  counts! The top 2 grades that send in the most Box 
Tops will win an ice cr eam party!   Don't delay!   Send in your Box Tops to day!    

DEADLINE  = 4/29/11  

mailto:mkilkenny@smgworld.com
mailto:barbluque@gmail.com
http://www.marketday.com/
mailto:cac1207@comcast.net


 

 

    MOREééNOTES & NEWS      
 

 
Dear Parents/Guardians:    
 

Welcome to an exciting year at St. Hilary of Poitiers! This year, our school will be participating in the Labels for 

Education® program. My name is Deb Salamon and I am the Labels for Education coordinator for our school. Through the 

program, we can collect UPCs and beverage caps from participating products to earn points that can be redeemed for FREE 

educational merchandise! 
 

Our goal this year is to collect points that we can redeem for supplies for our school. It's easy to helpðsimply save UPCs 

and beverage caps from participating products and drop them off at St. Hilary to my attention c/o Maura Grade 3. 
If you have any questions about our Labels for Education collection drive, please contact me at 215-342-3313 or 267-242-

1457 or via email at dls834@msn.com.  Thank you for your support. Together with the Labels for Education programðwe 

can build a better school for our children. 
 

Sincerely, 

Deb Salamon 

To see a complete list of participating products and point values, please visit LabelsForEducation.com. 

 

-  -  -  -  -  
 

KITCHEN/YARD SUBSTITUTE LIST :  A handful of parents are need ed to serve as a 

substitute to the kitchen/yard duty if someone on schedule is unable to be there or in the 

event of a òno showó.  If you can be a part of this substitute  list, please contact Ellen 

Romano at www.cardiofool@comcast.net . 
 

-  -  -  -  -  

  GG OO   SS HH SS   GG OO !!!!!!  
WW ee  nneeeedd  YY OO UU   ttoo  hheellpp  cchheeeerr  oonn  oouurr  66tthh  aanndd  77tthh  ggrraaddee  SS tt ..  HH iillaarryy  SS cchhooooll  sscchhoollaarrss!!  

CC oommee  aanndd  sshhooww  yyoouurr  SS HH SS   pprriiddee!!  
  

FF oorr::  BB iisshhoopp  MM ccDD eevviitt ttõõss  AA nnnnuuaall  LL aanncceerriiaann  AA ccaaddeemmiicc  OO ccttaatthhlloonn      
  

WW hheenn::    WW eeddnneessddaayy,,  MM aarrcchh  3300,,  22001111    

                        CC oommppeett iitt iioonn  bbeeggiinnss  aatt   77ppmm,,  eevveerryyoonnee  iiss  ttoo  bbee  sseeaatteedd  bbyy  66::4455ppmm!!!!  
  

WW hheerree::    BB iisshhoopp  MM ccDD eevviitt tt   HH iigghh  SS cchhooooll  AA uuddiittoorriiuumm  

                      125 Royal Avenue, Wyncote, PA 19095  

                                                  WW ee  hhooppee  ttoo  sseeee  yyoouu  tthheerree!!                   

mailto:dls834@msn.com
http://www.cardiofool@comcast.net/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

March 22, 2011 

ñWithout Christ, we can do nothingò 
 

March  
 

As we enter the Second Week of Lent  we pray we will be  òPeople of Forgiv enessó and 

continue being òPeople of Prayeró. 

 

Psalm 51 reminds us : 

òCreate in me a pure heart, O God, and renew a steadfa st spirit within me! ó  May our hearts 

be open to the work of the Lord during these 40 days!  

 

During Lent we will journey with Jesus on His way to Calvary.  These days offer us a time to 

grow and renew our hearts through feasting on Jesusõ love and mercy.  Our witness of faith 

is the greatest teaching tool we can offer our children . 

 

Our Church is open every Monday for Adoration closing with Evening Prayer at 7 PM .  

We invite you to come and spend some quiet time with Our Lord during this Lenten 

Season. Statio ns of the Cross are prayed every Thursday at 2:15 PM and   7:00 PM at 

night.  (This week Stations will be on Wednesday evening.)  

 

Please join us on March 28 th , April 4 th , and April 11 th  for our Mini Lenten Retreat ~ 

òHospitality and the Call to Conversion ó with Sr. Clare A. DõAuria.  Sister was with us 

last year in the Fall and was warmly received by all!!  Let us find that òspaceó in 

ourselves where conversion and òchangeó can take place. 

All are welcome!  
 

"As our children reach out to serve others, we encou rage them to remember the source of 

their divine strength to serve others is found in the reception of the Eucharist at Mass and 

prayer.ó 

 

The Sacrament of Reconciliation is shared each Saturday from 4:00 PM to 4:45 PM and on 

Monday evenings during Lent at 6:30 PM at St. Hilary Church.  You can find a Guide to the 

reception of the Sacrament of Reconciliation at the entrances of the church.  Lent is a 

wonderful time to come to Our Lord in this Sacrament of Healing!    

 

St. Hilary of  Poitiers School 

Notes From Mrs. Fagan 



Family Suggestion :  Receive the Sacrament of Reco nciliation together as a family!  

 

Please remember in your prayers this month the Second Grade Class as they  receive the 

healing forgiveness o f Our Lord fo r the first time this Thursday,  March 24 th  in the Sacrament 

of Reconciliation.  Their faith - filled, open spirit of love as they anticipate the forgiving Peace 

of Our Loving  Father is a witness to us all of the wonders of this Sacrament.   
 

 

 

News 
 

St. Patrickôs Day Party for the Manor Residents 

St. Hilary of Poitiers 5
th

 and 6
th

 Grades hosted the Residents of St. Joseph Manor on Wednesday, 

March 16
th

 for a special St. Patrickôs Day Luncheon and Party.  The residents were entertained by 

our own very talented Irish Dancers and the School Choir who sang Great and Glorious St. Patrick 

and the Irish Blessing.  We are grateful to all the parents who worked so hard to prepare the ñfeast 

of sandwichesò, the donated goodies, and the many helping hands that set up and cleaned up after 

our wonderful celebration.  We appreciate the support of the faculty and the school community for 

their help that day! 
 

 

Congratulations to... 
 

Our Computer Fair Teams for their outstanding performance at the Montgomery County Computer 

Fair Competition on Monday, March 14
th
 in Norristown.  Please see the attached Notes of 

Congratulations to the participants and our Montgomery County WINNERS! 
 

 

Good Luck toé 
 

Eddie Devlin and Dan DiBonaventura who will represent St. Hilary of Poitiers School in the 

Archdiocesan Honors Band tonight at the Kimmell Center Music Concert.   
 

 

Thank youé 
 

To the many students who are participating in Morning Mass during the Season of Lent.  Their witness 

of faith is a beautiful example for all of us! 

 

To all the Students for their respectful participation and reverence at the Stations of the Cross on 

Thursday afternoons during Lent.   

 

To the Home and School Association for the ñdonut treatò from Krispy Kreme for the school 

community to celebrate Mardi Gras before entering the Season of Lent. 

 

 

Please remember the due dates are approaching for the BLOCS applications and the Parish 

Tuition Assistance Program.  BLOCS is due on April 15 and St. Hilary Tuition Assistance is due 

on April 20.  Please visit our school website if you need an application.  

 

 

Registration for the September 2011 school year is currently open.  Please contact Mrs. Fagan if you 

have any questions about registration.  Please return all Payment Plan Option Forms and $100.00 

Registration Fee (applied to the first payment for the 2011-2012 School Year) by March 30
th

. 

 



First In Math  

 

Every student in the school has a ñFirst In Mathò account.  This is an excellent and engaging way 

for your child to reinforce their Math Skills.   We strongly encourage ALL students in Grades K-8 to 

use the site.  If you have any questions about logging in, please check with your childôs teacher. 

 

 

 

Together, school and parish, we have a wonderful community that supports our school and models 

unconditional stewardship, allowing our children to grow in their faith. 

 

  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

Congratulations to our Montgomery County Computer Fair Teams !! 

 

We congratulate the  following students of Saint Hilary School whose projects were 

chosen to represent our school at the Montgomery County 2011 Computer Fair : 

 

Category:   Multimedia  
 

  Elizabeth Brazukas and Michael Gaughan (7 th  grade)  

Emily Mc Cann (8 th  Grade)  

  Dan Di Bonaventura (8 th  Grade) 

 

Category : Desktop Publishing  
 

  Caitlin Drumm and Angela Zeid ler  (6 th  Grade) 

  Celia Hegarty and Mallory Hagee   (6 th  Grade) 

  Michael Capaldi    (6 th  Grade)  

  Samantha Feinstein and Gia Zeid ler  (6 th Grade)  

  Victoria Ianna relli  (7 th  Grade) 

  Erin Przybylinski  (7 th  Grade) 

 

Category:  Video  
 

  Maura Dimes    (7 th  Grade) 

  John Stevenson      (8 th  Grade) 

 

At the Montgomery County Competition on Monday, March 14 th , Caitlin and Angela 

won First Place  in Desktop Publishing  and will compete in the State Competition at 

Dickinson University  in May.  
 

Maura;  Elizabeth and Michael; and  Celia and Mallory  won Second Place in Video . 
 

Emily  won Third Place in Multimedia  and Victoria won  Third Place in Desktop 

Publishing . 

 

Congratulations  boys and girls for  representing St. Hilary  of Poitiers Catholic  School  

and the Archdiocesan Elementary Schools  with Excellence !  St. Hilary School was the 

only Catholic School represented at t he competition.    

St. Hilary of  Poitiers School 
March 15, 2011 

 



 

Program Book Advertisement 

 
 

 

 

The Program Book will be given out to everyone attending St. Hilaryôs Annual Ladies Night Out & 

Silent Auction.  This is a wonderful opportunity of promote your business or honor a special person 

while supporting a worthy cause.   

 

Spaces will be reserved on a 1
st
 come, 1

st
 served basis when payment is received. 

 

Deadline:  Email your artwork, logo, business card, etc., to arehiel@bankahb.com.  Return form & 

check made payable to St. Hilary Home and School Association to Adrienne Rehiel c/o Kayla Grade 3 

by April 8, 2011.  Please contact Adrienne Rehiel with any questions. 

 

 

 

 

Name             

Address            

Telephone             

Email              

 

 

Please select ad size below.  Attach ad copy, as you would like it to appear in the program book. 

 

 

Ladies Night Out Program Ad Prices 

 

 Outside Full Page Back Cover ï 4 ½ x 7 ½   $150 

 Inside Front Cover ï 4 ½ x 7 ½    $100 

 Inside Back Cover ï 4 ½ x 7 ½     $100 

 Full Page - 4 ½ x 7 ½      $75 

 Half Page - 4 ½ x 3 ¾      $50 

 Quarter Page Horizontal ï 4 ½ x 2    $25 

 

Total Payment        $      

 

mailto:arehiel@bankahb.com


 



 



 


